Regular Monthly Meeting June 8, 2006

The regular monthly meeting of the Shenango Township Board of Supervisors was held on Thursday, June 8, 2006, 7:00 pm at the Shenango Township Municipal Building with Supervisors Larry Herman and Bob Peters present.

The meeting was opened with a salute to the flag.

The minutes were read and approved from the previous meeting.

The police report was given by Chief Nocera.

Motion by Mr. Peters second by Mr. Herman to approve payment of the general fund expenses.

Motion by Mr. Herman second by Mr. Peters to approve payment of the general fund expenses.

Motion by Mr. Herman second by Mr. Peters to approve the LaFrontera Conservation Fund Subdivision contingent upon satisfaction of reviewed items by the Lawrence County Planning Department.

Motion by Mr. Herman second by Mr. Peters to approve the East New Castle Auto Wrecking Subdivision contingent upon satisfaction of reviewed items by the Lawrence County Planning Department.

Motion by Mr. Herman second by Mr. Peters to approve the Betty Linblad, Dorothy Preisner and David Oczkowski Subdivision contingent upon satisfaction of reviewed items by the Lawrence County Planning Department.

Motion by Mr. Herman second by Mr. Peters to adopt Resolution #3 of 2006, Shenango Township to participate in the Lawrence County Recycling Drop-off Program, pending review of future agreements.

Motion by Mr. Herman second by Mr. Peters to adopt a fee schedule for the Shenango Township Sewage Enforcement Officers.

Motion by Mr. Peters second by Mr. Herman to approve the initial phase of a proposed skate park in the Shenango Community Park, to be done by Miss Fabish.

Motion by Mr. Peters second by Mr. Herman to allow Mr. Jack Mansel to use the Shenango Community Park as a training site, providing a liability release and being added as an additional insured.

Public Comment:

Mr. Manny Weinschenk, Pennsylvania Avenue asked if Turnback Roads could revert back to the State, Mr. Herman stated that he believed that it was not allowable but would contact PennDot.

Mr. Oran Allen, Savannah Gardner Road, stated that the County Recycling bins would be emptied on a regular basis and it is \$100, for a non scheduled pick up.

Mr. Bruce Coufiled, Links Drive, asked what would be done with the Hill View Manor property and building and if anything could be done with the mosquitoes at the retention pond at Shenango Greens. The Supervisors have been in contact with the new owners of the property and their intentions are to development the property at this time they are not certain as to how this will be done. Links Drive is scheduled to be paved, and the township engineers will be contacted in regards to the mosquito problem.

Mr. Sam Garver, Dean Drive, asked if the underground retention at the new construction at the school could be a potential mosquito problem. Mr. Herman stated that he would contact the school and their engineers. Mr. Garver also asked if there are any plans to resolve the storm water problems on Dean Drive. The Supervisors stated that money has be obtained from the county to assist with the correction of that problem.

Motion by Mr. Herman second by Mr. Peters to adjourn.